
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: August 8, 2022 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
Aaron King, Assistant City Manager 

Toneq’ McCullough, Director of Transportation 

Council Action Requested: 

 

Resolution Authorizing The City Manager To Enter Into An Agreement With Highland 

Presbyterian Church For The Acceptance Of Funds To Install A Rectangular Rapid-Flashing 

Beacon Ear 2380 Cloverdale Avenue 

Strategic Focus Area: Quality Transportation  

Strategic Objective: No  

Strategic Plan Action Item:  No 

Key Work Item:  No 

Summary of Information:  

  

The Winston-Salem Department of Transportation received a request from Highland 

Presbyterian Church to install a Rectangular Rapid-Flashing Beacon (RRFB) at the existing 

crosswalk near the church at 2380 Cloverdale Avenue. The Church has requested the installation 

of the RRFB to further improve the visibility of pedestrians in the crosswalk and promote driver 

compliance with yield-to-pedestrian laws. 

 

Historically, private organizations making a request for RRFBs have contributed to the cost to 

purchase the equipment, while Traffic Field Operations (TFO) has managed the installation and 

maintenance of the equipment. Existing RRFBs on Cloverdale Avenue, Northwest Boulevard 

and Reynolda Road were all installed under a similar arrangement in which the organization 

requesting the device contributed to the cost. This item is to request approval for the City 

Manager to enter into an agreement with Highland Presbyterian Church for the acceptance of 

funds in the amount of $10,000, which is the estimated cost of the RRFB equipment. 

 

 

 Committee Action: 
 

Committee Finance 8/8/22 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 

 


